From: Mishaan, Jessica

To: "Timothy Loucks"

Subject: RE: my email address

Date: Monday, July 06, 2015 11:26:10 AM
Attachments: GPS to Quiros and Stenger 10-3-12.pdf
Mr. Loucks,

Please find the letter you requested attached. Apologies for the delay.

Thank you,
Jessica

Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal
Office of the Governor

109 State Street
Montpelier, VT 05609-0101
802.828.3333

From: Timothy Loucks [mailto:tploucks@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, July 06, 2015 10:25 AM

To: Mishaan, Jessica

Subject: Re: my email address

Jessica;

I haven't received a response yet to my request for a copy of the letter Governor Shumlin
provided to ANC Bio as an endorsement of the project which was included by the project
sponsors in their Private Placement Memorandum.

Any update on your end?

Tim Loucks
802-825-8872

On Thu, Jun 18, 2015 at 4:22 PM, Timothy Loucks <tploucks@gamail.com> wrote:
Jessica:

Thanks for dropping me a line.

To reiterate the request, I am seeking a public record through your office.

In the conduct of his business as governor, Governor Shumlin prepared, signed and sent a
letter to either Mr. William Stenger, Mr. Ariel Quiros or one of the several businesses which

they are associated with - Jay Peak, ANC Bio VT, et. al.

I believe that this letter was an endorsment for these individuals, or the AnC Bio project the
two have been working on for several years.

(The letter is referred to in a document prepared by ANC Bio VT in their submission for a
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PETER SHUMLIN

Governor

State of Vermont

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

October 3, 2012

Ariel Quiros, Chainman
AnC Bio Vermont

Bill Stenger, President & CEO
Jay Peal Resort

Dear Ariel and Bill,

What a great EB-5 project you have created with the AnC Bio Vermont Program. [*m so pleased
that this investment is being maae in Newport, Vermont and that it will resuit in so rauch quality
employment for the region. This project being arganized by Jay Peak will certainly be
successful and have the same positive impact that the Jay Peak projects have had on our state.

AnC Bio Vermont will produce a variety of hio-medical products that will have worldwide
market appeal. It will also offer a wide compliment of “Clean Rooms” for the benefit of
éolleges, universities and small bio-science companies around the world, I"m especially pleased
that AnC Bio Vermont has established a strong working relationship with the University of
Vermont, our state’s most prestigious research university.

I look forward to the future success of the AnC Bio Vermont project and am available to meet at
any time to assist in its development.
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TELEPHONE: 502.828.3333 ¢+ Fax:802.828.3339 ¢+ TDD: 802.828.3345






private placement memorandum. Section 5, Schedule of Exhibits, Exhibit C - Letter from
Governor Peter Shumlin.)

As we discussed on the phone, | am aware that you are unable to respond to my request prior
to June 24th due to a scheduled vacation. | would appreciate a prompt response when the
governor's general counsel returns. Thanks.

Tim Loucks

On Thu, Jun 18, 2015 at 4:14 PM, Mishaan, Jessica <Jessica.Mishaan@state.vt.us> wrote:

Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal
Office of the Governor

109 State Street

Montpelier, VT 05609-0101
802.828.3333
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PETER SHUMLIN

Governor

State of Vermont

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

October 3, 2012

Ariel Quiros, Chainman
AnC Bio Vermont

Bill Stenger, President & CEO
Jay Peal Resort

Dear Ariel and Bill,

What a great EB-5 project you have created with the AnC Bio Vermont Program. [*m so pleased
that this investment is being maae in Newport, Vermont and that it will resuit in so rauch quality
employment for the region. This project being arganized by Jay Peak will certainly be
successful and have the same positive impact that the Jay Peak projects have had on our state.

AnC Bio Vermont will produce a variety of hio-medical products that will have worldwide
market appeal. It will also offer a wide compliment of “Clean Rooms” for the benefit of
éolleges, universities and small bio-science companies around the world, I"m especially pleased
that AnC Bio Vermont has established a strong working relationship with the University of
Vermont, our state’s most prestigious research university.

I look forward to the future success of the AnC Bio Vermont project and am available to meet at
any time to assist in its development.
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